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All Saintsô Church, Wouldham 

 

View the Magazine online: www.burhamvillage.org  

             www.wouldhampc.kentparishes.gov.uk                                        

 

 November  
 2012  

Revôd Mike Hayes 
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Church Wardens 

 
 

Baptisms  
 

Weddings  
 

Funerals (also Internment  

of Ashes & Permission for  

Churchyard Memorials)  
 

Prayer requests 
 

Church  Flowers 
 

Church Treasurer  
 

Church Secretary  
 

Parish Magazine Editor  

Mrs Gwen Worcester.      Tel. 01634 672060 

Mrs Marie Rayner.      Tel. 01634 681873 
 

Mrs Gwen Worcester.      Tel. 01634 672060 
 

Mrs Catherine Gore.       Tel. 01634 404742 

      

Mrs Nicky Grimes.          Tel. 01634 864319 
 

 
 

Mr Rod Murr.                  Tel: 01634 868075 
 

Mrs Catherine Gore.       Tel. 01634 404742 
 

Mrs Janet Parris             Tel: 01795 555615 
 

Mrs Nicky Grimes.          Tel. 01634 864319 
 

Mrs Mary Davis.             Tel. 01634 869650 
 

THE PARISH OF BURHAM & WOULDHAM  

All Saints Church, Wouldham  
 

Revôd Mike Hayes.   
Available  on Thursdays, Fridays & Sundays. 

Tel: 07964 697556 

E-mail: mikejhayes@hotmail.co.uk 

 

   

 

HONORARY ORGANIST  & CHOIRMASTER  
We have a vacancy for an organist and/or a choirmaster at 

All Saintôs Church, Wouldham on 3 Sundays a month.  

The small choir rehearses weekly on Thursday evening.  

Contact Revôd Mike Hayes if you are interested. 
 

TREASURER VACANCY  

Our present PCC (Parochial Church Council) Honorary Treasurer has moved 

outside the Parish, so there is now a vacancy for the position. Previous      

experience is desirable but not essential. This will involve keeping financial 

records and attending PCC meetings every two months. The present      

Treasurer is happy to help with a gradual handover if required.               

Please contact Mrs. Janet Parris, Tel. 01795-555615  



3 

Dear Friends,  
 

Remembrance Day takes place on the second Sunday of November or the 

Sunday nearest the 11th November. This is to commemorate the First World 

War which ended at the eleventh hour on the eleventh day of the eleventh 

month 1918 (11 o'clock on the 11th November 1918). Armistice day, as it 

was then known (when the warring forces agreed to stop fighting) has been 

observed ever since. The First World War or Great War marked the           

beginning of the use of modern technology in warfare and led to millions of 

deaths. It was felt that those who had died for their country should be       

honoured and King George V initiated a 2 minute silence at exactly 11 

o'clock to commemorate those who gave their lives.  

Nowadays Remembrance Day is marked with a number of services and     

parades. The Queen, government representatives and members of the Armed 

Services parade at the Cenotaph (empty tomb in Greek) in London and lay 

wreaths. A two minute silence is held to remember all those who have died 

for their country in the First World War and all wars since. The "Last Post" is 

played on a bugle to introduce the two minute silence at 11 o'clock and 

"Rouse" is played at the end. Other commemoration services are held in 

churches and at war memorials throughout Britain and you can see that we 

have our own local services here in Burham and Wouldham (see page 5).  
 

Remembrance Day is also known as Poppy Day. Poppy seeds which had lain 

dormant for many years in the ground of the battlefields in northern France 

bloomed with vigour after the earth was disturbed, becoming a symbol of the 

loss and then new life. A Canadian doctor called John McCrae who was 

posted to the front, wrote a poem entitled "In Flanders Fields" which served 

as the inspiration for people to wear artificial poppies as a sign of               

remembrance. So as usual this year in our villages, volunteers will be making 

house to house visits selling poppies. They sell these on behalf of The British 

Legion, our local charity, which is dedicated to supporting serving and      

former serving members of the armed forces. Together last year we all         

generously donated just under £2000 from our villages. 
 

Very importantly, donôt forget that we need to keep up the use of the 155 

evening bus service to ensure it stays running for our villages. (see page 17).       

I can see on the new timetable that it is now possible to get into town in the 

evening i.e. for a meal, go to the theatre or cinema and be able to get the bus 

back afterwards. I donôt think this was possible on the old timetable. Also 

there are many good hostelries along the way that might be sampled!  

         Mary Davis, Editor 
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Menôs Supper Evenings with guest speakers.  

Medway Inn, Function Room, Wouldham 
 

 

The Supper Evenings are organised by the Parish Church of Burham & 

Wouldham and a welcome is extended to every gentleman who enjoys an 

evening of good company and lively conversation on a diversity of topics. 

The guest speakers are all committed Christians but only if requested         

directly by the audience will they speak of their faith and the influence it has 

had upon their life. Supper is served at 7.30pm and a contribution of £3 is 

most welcome. Drinks are obtainable at the bar. To assist with catering   

quantities, please let Dennis Worcester know that you are coming ï 01634 

672060.  
 

Tuesday 6th November -   

Dennis Moor -  Life as a hospital chaplain  

CHRISTMAS BAZAAR  
 

17th NOVEMBER,  
1.00 ð3.00PM  

 

BURHAM VILLAGE HALL   
 

Come along to find those  
special little Christmas gifts.  

Toys and jewellery and many other stalls.  
 Christmas Cards. 

Come also for friendship, tea & homemade cakes.  
  

Entrance is 50p/person & children have free entry  
 

If you support a charity or think you may have suitable goods to sell please  
contact and discuss with Gwen: 01634 672060   

 

Raising funds for All Saints Parish Church of Burham and Wouldham and Burham Pre-School  
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HOUSE GROUPS 

Wouldham 

On the 3rd Friday of the month.          

16th November at 3.30pm,  

12 Trafalgar Close. 

Burhamð 

On the last Wednesday of each month. 

28th November, 8pm at 4 Church St. 

Our discussion will be on the message    

of St Lukeôs Gospel.  

Contact Gwen: 01634 672060 

NOVEMBER    

Church of England Services 
All Saintôs Church, Wouldham 

Sunday, 4th November     All Saints, Wouldham 
10.30am, Family Service  

  Revôd  Mike Hayes & Church Worship Team    
  

Sunday, 11th November    All Saints, Wouldham 
10.30am, Remembrance Day Service 

  Revôd  Mike Hayes.  

2.00pm Joint Remembrance Day Service.        Burham Methodist Church

  (Commencing at the Burham Memorial Garden)   

 

Thursday, 15th November    Winchester House 
11.00am Holy Communion, Revôd Mike Hayes 

 

Sunday, 18th November    Burham Community 

10.30am Messy Church       Centre 

           Revôd Mike Hayes & Church Worship Team            
 

Sunday, 25th  November    All Saints, Wouldham 
10.30am, Holy Communion, Revôd Mike Hayes 

             

You are invited to the 

 

 Coffee Morning  

 at  

All Saints Church,  

Wouldham. 

 10.30 - 11.30 am,   

Friday 25th November 

 

All are welcome 
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Tuesday  

6th November 

7.30pm Wouldham Parish Council 

Meeting  

Wouldham  

Village Hall 

Monday   

12th November 

7.30pm PCC Meeting All Saints 

Church, 

Wouldham 

Thursdays: 

1, 8, (15outing), 

22, 29 November 

10.30 - 

12 noon 
Thursday Community Club 

&  

Hi Kent Hearing Aid Clinic  

is here earlier this month on  

8th November 

Old School 

Community  

Centre,  

Burham 

Tuesday  

20th November 

7.30pm WI Meeting 

Social Evening.  

Competition:  

Something Gold 

Burham  

Village Hall 

 

Monday,   

26th November 

7.30pm Burham Parish Council 

Meeting 

 

Burham Scout 

Hut 

NOVEMBER  MEETINGS  

THE MEDWAY BRANCH  
FOR LEUKAEMIA & LYMPHOMA RESEARCH  

INVITES YOU TO: 

SMALL GREEN BOUTIQUE  

F A S H I O N   S H O W ! !  

FRIDAY, 9th NOVEMBER 2012 

BURHAM VILLAGE HALL  

DOORS OPEN 7.00PM 

SHOW STARTS AT 7.30PM 

TICKETS £5.00 including a Glass of Wine / Orange Juice 

ñA night out with the girls, 
buying this seasonôs high street clothes & accessories 
at bargain prices, and raising money for charityò 

To purchase tickets please contact: Dot 01634 864642 
Pay for clothes by cash/credit card on the night 
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Burham CE Primary School PTFA 

 

CHRISTMAS FAIR  

Friday 30th November 

3.30pm - 5.30 pm 
 

Everyone welcome 
 

 

Tombolas  

Sa
nt
aô
s

 

Grotto  

Fun, games & 
much more  

Wii  
tournaments  

Crafts stalls &  

activitie
s  

Hot soup and 

hotdogs  
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Friday, 16th November,  
6-30pm - 10 -00pm                                     

BURHAM VILLAGE HALL  
 

Entrance £3-50p including a glass of wine.  
A wide variety of therapists will be there to pamper you!  
Any therapists interested in providing treatments please contact: 
Gwen 01634 672060.  
Raising funds for All Saints Parish Church of Burham and Wouldham and Burham Pre-School  

PAMPER EVENING  

AYLESFORD PRIORY  

AYLESFORD, ME20 7BX 
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Jelly Beans Christmas Fayre  
 

25th November, 2 -4pm  
Wouldham Village Hall  

 
 

Christmas Crafts.  
 

Decorations.  
 

Gifts and Refreshments  
 
 

All proceeds will go to  
Jelly Beans Pre -School.  

 
Have you a craft to sell?  

There are a limited number of stalls still  
available  

@ £10 per stall.  

1.  

http://images.google.co.uk/imgres?q=santa+claus&hl=en&sa=X&rlz=1T4ADRA_enGB403GB404&biw=1496&bih=819&tbs=itp:clipart,ic:gray&tbm=isch&tbnid=k97rrc82a5nd3M:&imgrefurl=http://lindatalleysblog.blogspot.com/2011/03/he-sounds-like-santa-claus.html&docid=7rqie
http://images.google.co.uk/imgres?q=reindeer&hl=en&sa=X&rlz=1T4ADRA_enGB403GB404&biw=1496&bih=819&tbs=itp:clipart,ic:gray&tbm=isch&tbnid=apzB-B3HxyxwjM:&imgrefurl=http://www.polyvore.com/santa_claus_reindeer_clip_art/thing%3Fid%3D47098106&docid=bbV1-AKRA
http://images.google.co.uk/imgres?q=christmas+decorations&hl=en&sa=X&rlz=1T4ADRA_enGB403GB404&biw=1496&bih=819&tbs=ic:gray,itp:clipart&tbm=isch&tbnid=QjqrHedUEc0evM:&imgrefurl=http://www.best-of-web.com/pages/101110-121968-388042.html&docid=3W7qMTiWvGSyr
http://images.google.co.uk/imgres?q=christmas+gift+box&hl=en&rlz=1T4ADRA_enGB403GB404&biw=1496&bih=819&tbs=ic:gray,itp:clipart&tbm=isch&tbnid=vLNyB4VjGgFQ1M:&imgrefurl=http://www.supercoloring.com/pages/decorated-christmas-tree-with-a-teddy-bear-and-a-gi
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United Charities of the Ancient Parish of Burham 

Winter Fuel Grant 2012  
 

Applications for grants towards the costs of winter fuel bills are invited from     
residents of the Ancient Parish of Burham. 

To qualify for assistance applicants should be aged 65 years or over and have 
lived within the boundaries of the Ancient Parish for the past 10 years. 
The weekly HOUSEHOLD income of applicants, i.e. the total income from all   
occupants, must not exceed £235 for single occupancy or £300 for multiple     
occupancy.  For this purpose, income is determined after deducting half of rent 
payable  (rent  after  deducting  any  housing  benefit  received)  and  ignoring          
attendance allowance and similar state benefits and credits.  Only one application 
per household will be considered.  The Trustees reserve the right to make such 
enquiries as they believe necessary to confirm entitlement to the grant. 
  

Application Forms will be available from 1
st

 November 2012 from:  
 

Burham   
Dave Young (17 Bell Crescent),         Jill Emptage (147 Rochester Rd)  
Tony Ford (1 Downsview)        Roger Kiralfy (c/o Arkadia, 159 Rochester Rd)  
Jack Owen (22 Whitehouse Crescent)       Jill Pannell (177 Rochester Road)
  
Blue Bell Hill:     Barry Smith (296 Robin Hood Lane)   
On Line:   www.burhamcharity.co.uk  e-mail: info@burhamcharity.co.uk 
   

All applications are handled in the strictest confidence  

If you require help completing the form please feel free to ask a trustee. 
Completed Application Forms should be returned to Mr. Kiralfy at the above 
address by 26

th
 November 2012.                     Registered Charity Number 233519 

 

 

CHILDREN IN NEED 2012 
 

A concert by the popular singing group  
MOSAIC 

is giving on  
SATURDAY NOVEMBER 17

th
 at 7.30pm  

THE METHODIST CHURCH IN BURHAM 
Do come along to enjoy an evening of well-known songs 

Refreshments will be served. 
You do not need to buy ticket in advance but there will be a collec-

tion for Children in Need. 
Donations may also be made for those unable to attend 

For any information please phone Eileen on 867022 
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 THE CHURCH IN BURHAM (Methodist), Church St.  
 

Minister: -  Rev Gary Watt 01732 522722 

Stewards:- Eileen Smith, 01634 867022,   

  Joyce Brown  01634 864413 & Rod Murr 01634 868075 

Property Steward:- Trevor Smith  -  01634 867022 

Any requests for Baptisms, Weddings or Funerals should be made to:  

Rev. Gary Watt or one of the Stewards. 

 SERVICES FOR NOVEMBER 
Sunday, November 4th 10.30am    Morning Worship led by Geoff  

           Harris  

Sunday, November 11th  2.0.pm      Remembrance Day Service taken 

       by Rev. Dr. Gary Watt and Revô  

       Mike Hayes. To start at the War  

       Memorial and afterwards there  

       will be a short service in the  

       Methodist Church in Burham.     

Sunday, November 18th   6.0pm      Evening Worship led by Rod  

           Murr  

Sunday, November 25th  10.30am    Morning Worship led by Richard 

         Vincent 

OTHER ACTIVITIES  

Afternoon Tea   
This continues each Tuesday in the Church from 3.0.pm till 4.30pm. All are 

welcome to join us for a chat over a cup of tea and piece of homemade cake. 

There is also a Fun Quiz to add to the enjoyment!!. 

Country Lunch  

This will be held on the usual second Thursday of the month i.e November  

8th at 1.0.pm with the usual menu of soup, cheese and crusty bread followed 

by fruit crumble and ice cream.    

Book Exchange 

The next Book Exchange will be on Saturday November 3rd from 10.30am 

till 12.0.  (Please note the change of time for this.) Everyone is most        

welcome to come to see what book choices are available from our substantial 

collection! Tea, coffee and cakes are served and we ask for a donation of £1. 

Children in Need 

Please see separate notice opposite about the Concert to be held on           

November 17th in aid of Children in Need. 
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All domestic plumbing repairs, maintenance, alterations and new  

installation work undertaken. Taps, leaks, overflows, blockages,  

basins, sinks, wcôs, full bathroom suites fitted and much, much more.  

No job too small. 

Free estimates or advice: call Amanda on 07702 408948 or  

Email: ajsplumbingservices@blueyonder.co.uk 

www.ajsplumbing-services.co.uk. 

  

AJS PLUMBING  

SERVICES 

Fully Qualified Female Plumber 

http://www.ajsplumbing-services.co.uk
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BURHAM PARISH COUNCIL NEWS  

      

155 Evening bus service: As you are aware, this has been reinstated from  

1 October 2012, for a 6 month trial period ONLY. Please ensure that you 

use this service where appropriate. It is very much a fact of USE IT or 

LOSE IT. It only takes on average 6 people on every bus to ensure itôs   

future. 

Alex Hill Flooding: Whilst the work 

earlier in the year has sorted the  

immediate problem of flooding, 

there is still work to be done.   

Kerbing on the left hand side still 

needs to be installed and an          

interceptor needs to be constructed. 

Currently, there is no indication 

from KCC when the work will be 

completed 

Skate ramp Phase B: As further 

funding is proving very difficult 

to secure, a reluctant decision has 

been made to put Phase B of the 

project on hold on a  temporary  

basis. The  Parish Council only  

secured approximately ½ the 

funds for Phase B.  The  project 

will be   re-visited sometime in 

the future. 

War memorial flag pole: You may or may not know that the flag pole made 

the national papers - Sunday express 23 September 2012 ï ñ The flag above 

the war memorial in Burham, Kent (Population 1500), is now lowered on 

request on the day of any localôs funeralò  The  response to it has been    

extremely positiveò 

 For our project next year, we will be looking at improving the war          

memorial gardens, if you have any ideas/thoughts/comments on this, just 

let me know. 

Donôt forget the Police crime reporting number is 101 

If you have any items that you would like the Parish Council to 
discuss, just give me a call on 01622 609324, e -mail me on 
pam@burhampc.co.uk or come along to the monthly meetings,   
normally held the last Monday of the month.  The next meeting is 
scheduled for Monday 26 November 2012, 7.30 pm in the Scout 
Hut, Village Hall Site, Rochester Road, Burham.  

Pam Saunders - Clerk   

mailto:pam@burhampc.co.uk
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GRAYS KITCHENS LTD  

Reliable Kitchen Fitter  

Over 20yearõs experience 

Supply & fit or fit only  

Graham George  

0770 2821016  

TILDABECK PROPERTY MAINTENANCE  
 

All household and garden works undertaken. Carpentry,        

brickwork, plastering, decorating and plumbing. All domestic  

electrical works from an extra socket to a complete re -wire.    

No job too small. Hourly rates available for smaller jobs/repairs. 

15 years experience. All work fully insured and guaranteed.   
 

Call 01634 813737 or 07966 367946                                  

for a free estimate/quotation  

 
Darren Emptage  

Master Stonemason  
  

New Memorials  

Additional Inscriptions  

Memorials cleaned and    

repaired  

All natural stonework    

undertaken  
  

07806 633422 days  

01634 868574 evenings  

77 Church Street,  

Burham, Kent. ME1 3SB  
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Wouldham All Saints Church of England Primary School 

 
Last month was very busy and seems a blur! It began with 36 children and 

five adults enjoying a wonderful week of adventure at the Swattenden     

Outdoor Centre near Cranbrook. Zip lines, high rope courses, abseiling, 

mountain biking, orienteering, archery, night walks, rafting, assault courses 

and much more wore us all out. Fortunately the weather was generally fine, 

after a very wet and muddy start and a big well done needs to be given to all 

the children who went as they tried hard to get fully involved and behaved 

wonderfully. You were a pleasure to take away! 

Eleven Plus results were also discovered and another big well done to all 

those who managed to get through it. All who took the tests did well and  

nobody should be disappointed with their result. 

Trafalgar was another special occasion and took place on Monday 22nd as  

the correct day fell on the Sunday! 

November begins with the start of Term 2 and a celebration of Fireworks 

Day. Hopefully there wonôt be any fireworks as children and parents come 

along to meet teachers for Learning Progress Meetings on  Tuesday 6th and 

Wednesday 7th. 

Anti-bullying week takes place from the 19th and then we celebrate óHarvest 

Thanksgivingô on Thursday 22nd. One of the aims for this is to send our 

óShoeboxesô off with lots of love and joy. If you can add a shoebox to our 

collection then please drop it in to school or the church by then. 

 

Dates for your diary 

Monday 5th November Start of Term 2 

 Everybody Writes Day - Fireworks 

Tues/Weds 6th/7th November Learning Progress Meetings 3-6pm 

Monday 19th November Start of Anti-bullying Week 

Thursday 22nd November Harvest/Thanksgiving service 

Friday 23rd November Gymnastics Event (in school) 

Tuesday 11th December Otter & Badger Christmas Show 

Tuesday 18th December Junior Christmas show 

Thursday 20th December Whole school panto trip to Chatham 

Friday 21st December End of Term 2. Shining Stars. 

 

 

Visit www.wouldham.kent.sch.uk or call 861434 for more information. 
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Choir Practice 
 

Practices are held on Thursday  

evenings: 7.30pmð9pm. 

All Saints Church, Wouldham  

New junior and senior members are 

made most welcome. 

Saturday Waste  

Collection 
 

 TMBC Helpline 01732 876147 

  www.tmbc.gov.uk 
 

Wouldham - 3rd November 

Village Car Park, Knowle Rd,  

8.0am ï 9.0am. 

 

Burham ï   10th November 

Village Hall Car Park,  

  8.0am ï 9.0am  

 

  Eccles ï 3rd & 17th November 

Bull Lane lay-by, 8.0am ï 9.0am  
 

Do not leave waste unattended at the 

collection sites or in advance of the 

waste vehicle arriving. 

Halls for Hire  
(Please do not telephone after 8.0pm) 
 

Burham  Methodist Church Hall ï 

01634 864139 
 

Burham Old School Community  
Centre ï 01634 863322 
 

Burham Village Hall ï  

01634 867669 
 

Wouldham Village Hall ï   

Tel: 01732 870862  
 

Burham Scout Hut  -  

01634 863322 

PARISH NEWS 

Prescriptions 
 

If you are unable to collect your   

prescriptions and live in the Parish  

of  Burham & Wouldham, the 

Church offers a collection service.  

Contact:  

Heather Lloydð 01634 863345.  

Volunteers collecting these          

prescriptions need a minimum of   

24 hours notice. 

 

MOBILE LIBRARY VAN  
 

 

  The Mobile Library visits Burham &  

Wouldham every week on a Tuesday at: 

Wouldham, School Lane -1.15- 2.15pm 

Wouldham, Post Office- 2.20- 2.40pm 

Wouldham, Ravensknowle-2.45-  

     3.00pm 

Burham, Village Hall - 3.05ï 4.05pm 

 

 A selection of books ï fiction &  

non-fiction. Large print books.            

Childrenôs books. DVDs.  

Orders can be taken. Use it or loose it!! 
  

Baptisms 
All Saints Church,  

Wouldham  

30th September   

Jasmine May Albert  
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Phoenix Medical Practice 
33, Bell Lane, Burham, Rochester.  ME1 3SX 

Telephone 01634 867982.     Fax 01634 864513 
 

FLU CLINICS AT PHOENIX MEDICAL PRACTICE  
If you are over 65, you can have a flu vaccination free of charge at the 
Phoenix Medical Practice in Burham or Eccles.  
Clinics are being held from the first week of October until February.  
Please call in or phone:  
01634 867982/01622 718558 to book your  appointment . 
 

Opening times   
Monday & Thursday:    8:30 am - 5:00 pm  
Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday:   8:30 am - 6:00 pm  
 

Dispensary Opening Times  
Monday & Thursday:    8:45 am -  12:00 pm;      
       2:00 pm ï  4:45 pm 
Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday:   8:45 am -  12:00 pm;  
       3:30 pm ï   6:15 pm 

www.phoenixmedicalpractice.co.uk 

155 EVENING BUS SERVICE UPDATE  
  

The reinstated 155 evening bus service started as was hoped on            

Monday 1st October. The formal reinstatement event was reported in 

the Kent Messenger where Arrivaôs Commercial Manager, Matthew 

Arnold, said ñArriva runs buses throughout the country. However I have never    

before come across residents like this who have come together and fought for one 

cause. This is an excellent example of localism. We (at Arriva) will try everything 

we can to keep this service but it is crucial  that people use itò.                                                                                                                                         

If about 10 passengers make a journey on each of the 8 evening bus services in the 

new timetable between Chatham and Maidstone, the service will be safe from cuts.  

A journey is counted when a passenger travels any distance on the bus. i.e. a return 

trip between Burham and Wouldham by a person is 2 journeys as is a trip from 

Maidstone to Chatham and return.                                                                                   

For those on the internet there is ñThe Friends of the 155 Busò website:               

http://www.155bus.co.uk which has a wealth of information on the 155 Bus service 

and there is also Arrivaôs own website at: www.arrivabus.co.uk/southeast                                       

Please use the bus service whenever you can. It is essential to keep it going for our 

villages.  

http://images.google.co.uk/imgres?q=moon+and+stars&hl=en&sa=X&rlz=1T4ADRA_enGB403GB404&biw=1317&bih=819&tbs=itp:clipart&tbm=isch&tbnid=PLHuNhMBwWMB5M:&imgrefurl=http://www.sundayschoolresources.com/coloringpagemoon1.htm&docid=IMos5mJ3F5V4zM&imgurl=http:/
http://images.google.co.uk/imgres?q=evening+bus&start=238&hl=en&sa=X&rlz=1T4ADRA_enGB403GB404&biw=1317&bih=819&tbs=itp:clipart&tbm=isch&tbnid=Tu1K12iqvU_Q3M:&imgrefurl=http://citydesk.freedomblogging.com/tag/councilwoman-jan-martin/&docid=2P86xOg-T3xEeM&
http://www.155bus.co.uk
file:///C:/Users/Dave/Documents/David/www.arrivabus.co.uk/southeast
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BLYSTHWOOD CARE APPEAL FOR YOUR HELP  
  

 Blythswood Care responds to requests for help locally and globallyð

demand for clothing, bedding, shoes, etc is currently exceeding what we can 

supply! We would be grateful if you would help us by passing the word 

around that we URGENTLY need more clothes, bedding, shoes etc. There is 

also a need for musical instruments for young people to learn, spectacles and 

empty spectacle cases, hearing aids, good quality pots & pans, crockery,  

cutlery ð where appropriate in sets of four or more, personal CD or audio  

players, sports equipment for childrenôs camps etc.   

   Contact Doreen & Malcolm Northover: 01634 864139  

SHOE BOX APPEAL 
  

Shoeboxes are sent to Eastern Europe for Christmas. 

Some people have so little and things we take for granted can 

mean so much. Gifts are luxuries that canôt be afforded. Please 

fill a shoe box with small gifts to bring joy this Christmas. Wrap 

a shoebox & lid separately. No food other than sweets. Note 

whether the gifts are for a:  girl 3-7, girl 8-12, teenage girl, 

woman, elderly woman, boy 3-7, boy 8-12, teenage boy or man. Then attach the list 

to the outside of the box.  

Please take your shoeboxes containing gifts to Doreen in Burham (864139) .  

 

ASAP  now please so that they can be shipped in time for Christmas  

 

ñSt Mary's by Candlelightò 
 

Saturday, December 8th,  
7- 8:30pm  

 

In the beautiful setting of the  
Old Burham Church down by the river. 

Music, Singing & Refreshments.  
Free entrance. 

http://images.google.co.uk/imgres?q=gift+box&hl=en&sa=X&rlz=1T4ADRA_enGB403GB404&biw=1498&bih=819&tbs=itp:lineart&tbm=isch&tbnid=fMhjuN_9tZN0HM:&imgrefurl=http://www.pic2fly.com/Coloring%2BPage%2BGift.html&docid=vCjtAk74cgJs0M&imgurl=http://1.bp.blogspot
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OVER THE CHURCHYARD WALL 
 

Spring and Summer have made their mark this 

year with it being very wet and often windy 

and blustery. However Autumn in the church-

yards has started in a mild manner. In the churchyards in the first days of  

October I have  observed much wildlife activity but I must share one of the 

best experiences of the summer. Early one morning I walked through the 

gate into St Marys Churchyard, Burham to find the hedge 

covered by an enormous  number of colourful butterflies   

including comma, tortoise shell and speckled wood  enjoying 

the summer  morning. The wild flowers and vegetation in the 

churchyard encourage  butterflies and hopefully the  project 

of  leaving squares of wildflowers in bloom has contributed 

to this. This year again Marjoram, Daisies, Mallow, Vipers Buglos, Violets, 

Scabious and Creeping Cinquefoil have given us much pleasure. Marjoram 

is of course a good food source for butterflies as well. 

During the first days of October in Burham churchyard the tranquillity of 

this wonderful place was interrupted by the call of Mistle Thrushes. There 

were nine that I counted and no doubt encouraged by the berries on the yew 

trees. In one afternoon I saw at least three Yellow Wagtails, unmistakeable 

with their undulating flight and yellow bellies and then to top it all I had a         

delightful view of one sitting on the wires overhead with the sun picking out 

its beautiful shape and colour. A raven flew by and looked at first like any 

other member of the crow family  until the familiar ñgruff croaking, barkingò 

noise it makes identified it, and then in contrast, a dragonfly flew gently by. 

Finally as if it could not get any better, soaring high in the sky was a        

buzzard. How lucky we are to have such an abundance of treasures on our 

doorstep!  Wouldham Churchyard has also had many wildlife visitors. Moles 

seem to leave their mark as well as foxes which often 

scratch around the graves. The bird boxes have not yet 

been used but hopefully next year will see some new    

residents. Bees keep busy and butterflies have been in good 

numbers. Grasshoppers and Crickets are regular visitors as 

well. 

How fortunate we are to have two such quiet, calm places 

to visit on our doorsteps. Do visit  the Burham and    

Wouldham churchyards and take time to soak up the atmosphere and see 

what wildlife you can spot.  

         Dennis Worcester 

http://images.google.co.uk/imgres?q=wid+flowers&hl=en&sa=X&rlz=1T4ADRA_enGB403GB404&biw=1496&bih=819&tbs=itp:lineart&tbm=isch&tbnid=4qKZ3Ou-qVs4mM:&imgrefurl=http://www.topcashback.co.uk/Littlewoods/Product/%3F%26brand%3Dcontemporary%26minprice%3D0%26max
http://images.google.co.uk/imgres?q=country+churchyard&hl=en&sa=X&rlz=1T4ADRA_enGB403GB404&biw=1496&bih=819&tbs=itp:lineart&tbm=isch&tbnid=56PiG2omAdFvTM:&imgrefurl=http://www.linton.info/lintonnews/0101.html&docid=2m5S_NwGINt1TM&imgurl=http://www.linton
http://images.google.co.uk/imgres?q=country+churchyard&hl=en&sa=X&rlz=1T4ADRA_enGB403GB404&biw=1496&bih=819&tbs=itp:lineart&tbm=isch&tbnid=x6GxvlNWwgLmSM:&imgrefurl=http://www.linton.info/lintonnews/0304.html&docid=5unYl6SMLgC18M&imgurl=http://www.linton
http://images.google.co.uk/imgres?q=country+churchyard&start=114&hl=en&sa=X&rlz=1T4ADRA_enGB403GB404&biw=1496&bih=819&tbs=itp:lineart&tbm=isch&tbnid=mrpoeQYQReywPM:&imgrefurl=http://www.linton.info/lintonnews/0311.html&docid=5EQ4CTw98wgSeM&imgurl=http://
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Puzzle VerseðIn My Own Time  

Can you fit the underlined words correctly into the grid? 

One letter has already been entered to get you started. 

 

Everyoneôs racing by, 

Faces full of worry , 

Thereôs no need for all that speed, 

Iôm never in a hurry. 
 

A busy beetle scurries by, 

No time to stop and talk, 

Itôs no fun when you learn to run, 

Before you learn to walk. 
 

The sky is filled with insects, 

Always on the go, 

Buzz and dip they dance and skip, 

Darting to and fro. 
 

Ants are scrambling all around, 

Jittery and manic. 

Push and hustle, rush and bustle, 

Always in a panic. 
 

All that running  back and forth, 

Just causes wear and tear. 

I go with the flow and take it slow 

I arrive as soon as I get there. 
 

The bugs I know like sunny days, 

So when itôs cool they complain. 

When itôs wet they sulk and fret, 

But I prefer the rain. 
 

I know where Iôm coming from, 

I leave a sticky trail. 

Itôs not a crime to take your time, 

Not when youôre a snail. 
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We have had a great start to the year and would like to give a warm welcome 

to our new pupils in Panda Class (Reception) both those children new to us 

and also younger brothers and sisters who have been part of our school even 

before they started!  Our welcome also extends to children and families who 

have joined us in other year groups. 

On Friday 28th September we were proud to open our doors to families and 

the community as we hosted a óFamily Timeô event.  Our Year 6 pupils    

volunteered to act as tour guides and were very enthusiastic in their duties.  

Following the tours visitors were invited to stay in order to help celebrate all 

the childrenôs hard work.  Some parents had the extra special treat of seeing 

their child receive a WOW! certificate for doing something special or being 

given the honour of being nominated by the class teacher to be óClass     

Captainô for the following week. 

We are always so proud of our childrenôs achievements and we loved having 

the chance to share that with families and friends.   

        Michelle Grima, Headteacher  

BURHAM CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL  


